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We have reached the end of Term 1 of the 
academic year of 2022/23. Thank you for 
making the term wonderful and productive.

I can’t thank everyone enough for your 
support in attending meetings, organizing, 
donating, and doing all that was necessary 
to support students—both at home and 
school and sharing with us the responsibility 
of guiding our students through their studies.

To the students: 

Thank you for all your hard work throughout 
the academic year. I am honored to be your 
principal. For now, we wanted simply to 
reach out to say that we miss our students 
very much. 

We wish you a safe and healthy break and 
look forward to seeing you again in the next 
term. This brief newsletter will cover some 
events that our students took part in during 
the first term of this school academic year. 
During the term, we had several activities 
like swimming, basketball, and table tennis 
tournaments, 

Mentoring programs, food and book bazaar, 
and other activities held in our school like 
parent’s sports day, 

We also shared photos of curricular & 
extracurricular activities that we have done 
throughout the term on our social platforms; 

Facebook: lismalindi  
Instagram: @lismalindi

NEWSLETTER
MALINDI, DECEMBER 2022

BEACH CLEAN-UP		  |	  BOOK & FOOD BAAZAR 	 | 	 JUNIOR ATHLETICS

KINDERGARTEN TRIP		   |	  ORPHANAGE VISIT 	 | 	 NO BACK-PACK DAY

LIS,  Malindi 
+254 716 839 822
info.malindi@lis.sc.ke

LIS,  Mombasa
+254 784 777 771/72
info.mba@lis.sc.ke

LIS  Primary, Nairobi
+254 729 905 431
info.primary@lis.sc.ke

LIS, Nairobi
+254 703 200 002
info@lis.sc.ke

LIS KG, Nairobi
+254 728 663 764
info.kg@lis.sc.ke

Gokhan Yildirim 
Principal

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE

IN THIS EDITION

MORE INSIDE...

Malindi



JUNIOR ATHLETICS 
Our Under 8, 10 and 12 junior athletics 
teams represented Light International 
School Malindi at Agakhan Academy 
Mombasa. They played well and had fun 
while at it.

BEACH CLEAN UP

Leave nothing 
at the beach but 
footprints

The school 
organized a beach 
clean-up day for 
the students. They 
got a chance to 
practice taking 
good care of the 
environment and 
applying what they 
learn in geography 
class.

BOOK BAZAAR

The school has reading time every 
morning in order to encourage a culture 
of reading among the students. To reach 
our goal we also wish our students to 
gain habits such as reading, purchasing, 
exchanging, and donating books. 
Therefore, we organized a BOOK DAY 
activity in which a book store came to our 
school to open a stand and sell books.

FOOD BAZAAR

The mentoring department 
organized a Food Bazaar on 
Tuesday, 8th November 2022. The 
program aimed at raising money 
that shall go to drought fundraising. 
The parents, students, and teachers 
participated and a great amount 
was raised.

2



3

KINDERGARTEN TRIP TO THE AIRPORT

The kindergarten students visited 
the Malindi International Airport 
for an educational trip.

They got to learn weather 
instruments and their functions, 
went inside an aircraft and learn 
the role of pilot and other staff at 
the airport.

NO BACKPACK DAY

On this day students carry anything but a backpack to school. It is an activity the 
student council came up with to see the student’s creativity and to create awareness 
for the millions of students around the world who go to school carrying their books in 
hand or in other receptacles because they cannot afford backpacks.

ORPHANAGE VISIT 

Our students visited a 
neighboring orphanage. 
This act helps them 
learn how to give back 
to the community with 
kindness. 
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SWIMMING GALA

Our under 7,8,9 years swimming team represented Light International School Malindi at a swimming gala held at 
Braeburn School Mombasa. 

They did well and were awarded certificates for being position 2 in freestyle relays, position 1 for backstroke, and 
position 2 for medley relays. We are so proud of our swimming team 

VOTING

To educate the students on the importance of voting, the school organized voting day. The students were able to 
elect their own leaders, which was a great success. They also learned that it is their right to vote.
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ROBOTIC CLUB
The robotic club was introduced in the first term of the academic year 2022/23. It has been a great opportunity 
for students to gain a new experience and have an idea about the club. Being part of a robotics club means being 
a part of a team. Students were working with 2 or 3 other members to design, build and control their robots. 
Working collaboratively and cooperatively is essential to a successful experience in the robotics club. It was a 
great experience for the students and they got to learn several skills from the club. We look forward to seeing more 
students join the robotic club.


